
August 9, 1935 

Senator Harry Truman, 

Senate Office Bldg., 

Washington, D. C. 

Dear Harry: 

As you will recall, I have been sponsoring Mr. K.E. Long of Newburg, Mo., for a Job 

under Mr. Murray. You promised me your support for him while I was in Washington. 

Mr. Long has sent in his application along with my endorsement but so far has not 

been given a job. I realize, of course, that Mr. Murray is literally swamped in working out 

the details of his organization, but I am extremely anxious that this boy be placed to work 

as soon as possible. 

As you well know, we have practically no one in Phelps County on whom we can 

count to render political service. Mr. Long is well connected politically in Phelps County 

and I am, therefore, extremely anxious that he be placed on the payroll at the earliest 

possible date. I shall appreciate it highly if you will write Mr. Murray a letter, calling his 

attention to Mr. Long's case. 

Thanking you for your kindness, I remain 

Sincerely yours, 

WAK:VM 


